
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
NSX Announcement 
22 June 2012 
 
 

Removal of Conditions of Quotation of the Company 
 

 
African Petroleum Corporation Limited (NSX:AOQ) (African Petroleum or the Company) is pleased to 
announce that the National Stock Exchange of Australia (NSX) has reviewed and removed nine of the ten 
conditions that were imposed on the Company upon it being admitted to the official list of NSX. 
 
The Company listed on NSX on 1 July 2010 subject to the Company agreeing to the conditions imposed by 
NSX (refer NSX Announcement dated 1 July 2010).  NSX has now removed the following conditions: 
 
(a) the establishment and maintenance of a Continuous Disclosure Committee.  Details of the 

Company’s Continuous Disclosure Charter is included on the Company’s website;   

(b) the submission of a quarterly declaration signed by the Chairman and Chief Executive Officer that 
certifies that the Board of Directors has reviewed the Company’s operations and declares that, in 
its opinion, there are no issues that require additional disclosure and that the market remains fully 
informed about the Company’s prospects and activities; 

(c) the review of all price sensitive market releases by the Company’s Nominated Advisor; 

(d) the Company not change its Nominated Advisor for a period of two years without NSX’s consent; 

(e) the Company’s Board of Directors being comprised of a majority of Non-Executive Directors;  

(f) the provision of an executed deed restricting the voting rights of Mr Frank Timis and his associated 
entities;  

(g) Mr Timis not having an executive role in the Company;   

(h) Mr Timis agreeing not to become a member of the Continuous Disclosure Committee; and 

(i) Mr Timis holding no position of influence of the Company’s discharge of its continuous disclosure 
obligations and having no authority to make any announcement of behalf of the Company.   

The remaining condition imposed on the Company is the obligation on the Company to lodge quarterly 
activities and cash flow reports. 

On the decision by the NSX to remove the Conditions of Quotation of the Company Non-Executive Deputy 
Chairman, Mr Tony Sage, said, “We are pleased that these conditions have been removed as it clearly 
indicates the professionalism and good behaviour the Company has adhered to since it listed on the NSX, 
together with the strong working relationship we have built up with the NSX since listing two years ago.” 
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Yours faithfully  
African Petroleum Corporation Limited 
 
 
Tony Sage 
Non-Executive Deputy Chairman 
 
 
 
 
For further information, please contact: 
 
Tony Sage   
Non-Executive Deputy Chairman  
African Petroleum Corporation Limited  
Ph: +61 8 9388 0744 

Claire Tolcon 
Company Secretary 
African Petroleum Corporation Limited 
Ph: +61 8 9388 0744 

 
David Tasker 
Professional Public Relations 
Ph: +61 8 9388 0944/ +61 433 112 936 
Em: david.tasker@ppr.com.au 

 
Eloise von Puttkammer 
Investor Relations 
African Petroleum Corporation Limited 
Ph: +61 8 9388 0744 
 

 
  
  


